
 

 

These are the minutes from the May 31, 2011 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health.  Present were Mr. 

John Dougherty – Chair, Mr. Walter Moran – Board Member, Mrs. Lynn White – Board Member, Mr. 

Anthony Marino –Health Agent and Ms. Donna Tramontana – Administrative Assistant. 

 

Having a quorum, Mr. Moran called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

3 college students were present to write papers for school. 

 

New Business: 

1. Mrs. White moved to approve the May 17, 2011 minutes as written, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted 

unanimously.   

2. Mrs. White discussed the Guidelines for Health Hanover Restaurant Choices.  Mr. Marino said that the Town’s 

insurance and Town Council was fine with the Board moving forward with this.  The Board would like the letter 

mailed out to the restaurants by September 1, 2011. 

 

The draft letter to Shaw’s Supermarket regarding their septic system was signed. 

 

Mrs. White updated the Board regarding measles.  Mr. Marino will speak to Mrs. Funder regarding this. 

 

3. Mrs. White moved to accept the new Public Pool Regulations as noted, effective June 1st, 2011, Mr. Dougherty 

second so voted unanimously. 

 

Plans: 
1433 Broadway – Approved as resubmitted 

26 James Road – Approved as submitted 

58 Bardin Street – Approved as submitted 

459 Webster Street – Not approved 

 

Mr. Marino updated the Board: 

 The apartment above The Nautical Mile was inspected due to the fire at the building.  The ceiling height in 

some of the rooms does not meet housing code, but the owner of the property can ask the Board for a 

variance to the code. 

 Plain Street – The Manure is still in and around the barn.  The tenant has been in touch with the Health 

Office regarding her rent being raised, which she feels is in retaliation to her complaint.  Mr. Marino 

provided her with the Attorney General’s Rental Laws. 

 Arthur Ceurvels started employment today.  He will need to obtain his Servsafe and Title 5 training. 

 

The Board would like information regarding mosquito spraying to be placed on Hanover website with the fax and 

phone number of Plymouth County Mosquito Control. 

 

Permits and Licenses signed 

 

Mr. Dougherty moved to adjourn, Mrs. White second, so voted unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:28 p.m. 

 


